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From the Desk of Rabbi Bruce Benson 
 

Another month coming up and still the virus is a cen-
tral feature of our days and nights. Things are starting 
to make some sense as lives have been restructured 
around a changed world in every aspect.  
 

We are experiencing change in levels that would chal-
lenge Job. But I am deeply heartened by the response 
of the general community - our Jewish community 
and how we are bonding together in response to 
COVID-19.  
 

We have moved online for the moment:  
Services on-line from the empty sanctuary, Torah study, adult education 
classes, with more coming every week, Hebrew school and Ohel Moed 
meeting on-line with the teachers and me meeting with our kids, Bar/
Bat Mitzvah lessons are all taking place with computer sharing.  
 

Each of these things takes enormous planning and have been getting 
positive responses as we have learned how to navigate the new, if only 
temporary, world.  
 

In the Torah, we are in the book of Leviticus having just been instructed 
on the laws of sacrifice and how to treat the ark of the covenant. Many 
of the directives regarding the rules and mishpatim are unclear and hid-
den. This virus has been very clear - things need to be different for a 
while.   
 

Now is the perfect time to see what your synagogue world has to offer. 
Torah study is up and running, services are on the internet for you, adult 
ed. presenting classes online.     Continued on page 5  
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Rabbi Benson’s Cell Phone Number is:  561-601-8294 

Our officer’s phone numbers: 
Tobi Rettig ~ President 

Sue Schlein ~ First Vice President 

Linda Chazin ~ Second Vice President - Membership 

Sue Klatch ~ Treasurer 

Faith Krumenacker ~ Financial Secretary 

Fran Cooper ~ Recording Secretary 

Ellis Bromberg ~ Corresponding Secretary 

Belle Sidel/Maryann Polk ~ Sisterhood Co-Presidents 

Ellis Bromberg/Len Epstein ~ Brotherhood Co-Presidents 

340-4372 

878-0717 

871-1205  

336-7175 

343-7639 

873-4679 

414-218-2535 

785-5337/908-279-3859 

414-218-2535/807-4713 

 

 

Help support the Temple………… 
 

By participating in our  
programs and fund-raisers  

The President’s Communication Corner ……………… 

 

 When I first started experiencing the changes in my life due to the restrictions and pre-
cautions surrounding COVID-19, I wondered how well I would be able to adapt to being sepa-
rated from family and friends.  And how we, our temple family, could stay connected.  It took a 
little bit of time but then things started to come together. 
 The internet and phones have become our means of communication.  We call each other 
instead of meeting for dinner, the movies, or cards.  We video chat more with family, attend 
family Passover seders via Zoom, and attend religious services remotely.  Torah study, B’nai 
mitzvah training, Ohel Moed, and adult education are also taking place thanks to the internet.  
We may not be “with” each other right now, but we can stay connected. 
 We cannot predict what our new normal will be or when that will happen.  In the mean-
time, let’s follow the advice of the Hometown News family that appeared in the Friday, April 17, 
2020 edition of their publication: 
 “Tomorrow will belong to those who make the best use of their time today.  Change, 
even unwelcome change, brings opportunities.  New ways of doing things will present them-
selves.  Those who use this uncomfortable time to observe the changes and prepare for their ef-
fects will be far more likely to find prosperity on the other side.  Stay healthy, stay vigilant, and 
never allow complacency to set in.” 

 

~Tobi 

Do a “juber” mitzvah ~ ~ 
 

If you live in a community, or near 

where someone else lives, who can’t 
drive at night or just needs a ride 

to get to the temple, please call the 

temple to find out if you can help 

another member who would like to 

come to services or any of our 

events or shows.   



          
 

                                    

 

 

 

 
    

    If we are able to open the Temple 
    on May 5th we will be reviewing 
   

    People of the Book     by Geraldine Brooks 
 

   More info to follow 
 
 

For more information please call 
    Belle Sidel 772-785-5337 or Hermes Grayless 713-447-4507 

SISTERHOOD  NEWS 

 
 

 

Dear Sisterhood friends, 

         It’s hard to believe it’s only been a mere six weeks since our last Sisterhood 
general meeting.  It seems so much longer.  We hope everyone is doing well.  

   Let us hope that we  will meet again in the not too far distant future.    

 Stay well.  

                  This too shall pass, 

                  Belle Sidel and Maryann Polk,  Co-Presidents  
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Can you spare an hour a month to help set-up the Oneg on Friday mornings?  
The Sisterhood needs volunteers . If you’re available let Belle or Maryann know. 

         ✿´¯`*•.¸¸✿♥✿´¯`*•.¸¸✿♥✿´¯`*•.¸¸✿♥✿´¯`*•.¸¸✿♥ ♥✿´¯`*•.¸¸✿♥✿´¯`*•.¸¸✿♥✿´¯`*•.¸¸✿♥✿´¯`*•.¸¸✿♥✿´¯`*•.¸¸✿  

We have many new & beautiful 

items in the Judaica Shop 

 

Stop in and browse 

  You can celebrate your special occasion with your friends,  
fellow congregants and/or relatives at an Oneg on a Friday Night at TBEI. 

 

For a minimum of $75 you can sponsor your special event.   
Why not sponsor an Oneg with friends for a joint celebration? 

Two weeks prior notice would be greatly appreciated.  
Please call or email the Sisterhood Co-Presidents to make arrangements. 
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BROTHERHOOD NEWS : 

 

ALL UPCOMING EVENTS & MEETINGS     
 

 HAVE BEEN CANCELED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 

PLEASE…………….. 
 

Notify the Temple office or call the Rabbi if a family member, or if you are 
aware, a fellow congregant is ill,  has had an accident, or is in need of the 

Rabbi’s services.    
The Rabbi can only help if he is informed that he is needed.   

 The Brotherhood is hoping all our fellow congregants are keeping safe and 
sound, and that it won't be too long before we can again gather together safely 
at TBEI services, onegs, classes, organizational meetings, and special events.   
 We have put forward a slate of officers and at-large members for the 2020-

2021 year, to be considered by members online this month: Len Epstein, presi-
dent; Jeff Kreiss, vice-president; Alan Bornstein, treasurer; Cary Kosten, secre-
tary; and Ellis Bromberg, Saul Infeld, Marty Kahn, Rich Levine and Bryan Yatko-
witz , at-large.   
 We were saddened to hear of the passing of former Brotherhood president 
Len Heller Z"L; as is our tradition with past presidents, the Brotherhood will dedi-
cate a sanctuary chair in his honor.   
 The Yom HaShoah yellow candle mailing to all temple households was can-
celed last month due to the coronavirus pandemic, but we may be able to send 
them out to commemorate Kristallnacht, November 9-10.  Stay safe!  
      - Ellis Bromberg, Brotherhood co-president  
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 Until further notice, our Friday & Saturday services will be broadcast over Youtube:  
 Go to youtube.com 

  Type in Temple Beth El Israel in the search bar 

  Click on our logo 

  Look for the service you would like to watch (either Friday or Saturday)  
  and click on the video.  

FYI ~ ~ 

 

Did you know?  
  

If you would like to add the name of a friend, relative or 
loved one to our Yahrzeit or Mi Shebeirach list at a particu-
lar service, for a nominal amount of $18, we will gladly add 
their name to our prayers.  

 
 

Contact the office or drop in to give us the information and 
a card will be sent to the recipient letting them know about 
the service.  

Continued from page 1 ~ ~ ~   
  

 If you need assistance figuring it all out, let us know. We can hopefully find a way to 
have you join us as we continue to offer expanding programming while we wait for the virus 
to pass.  
 One option is to sign on to a WONDERFUL film service offered free by a company 
called, “Menemsha” films. Look inside this issue of the Shofar for instructions on how to 
sign on and watch films of Jewish interest FREE (at least for a while). Our deep thanks to Viv-
ian and Len Berkman for making that come together through the Treasure Coast Jewish Film 
Festival.  
 As challenging as these times are, we look back to Job for an answer. His belief was 
strengthened, not diminished, as he dealt with adversity. So, let it be with us. We have 
friends, family, our temple family and all can be invigorated by this newfound friend, the In-
ternet. Let’s make it work. Together there is nothing we can’t make happen.  
   See you on the screens. Watch your email regularly as there is where the invites and 
notifications will come from for events…  
   Be well, stay safe, know you’re not alone and let’s look forward to a huge party when 
this is all over.  
         Rabbi Bruce 



LEAH WILLIAMSON  
CHAPTER OF HADASSAH 

 

 

Your Hadassah Co-Presidents want you to stay healthy 

and safe over this difficult time that we have to endure 

possibly for the next few months. Hadassah will have no 

further meetings until the country is allowed to resume 

activities.  

Hadassah members please visit YouTube and click on 

Temple Beth El Israel and stream the Shabbat services.  

It is our hope that you will draw some inspiration from 

prayer with the Rabbi and the temple community.   

Arlene Schweitzer & Sue Schwartz 

Co-Presidents 
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IDA RUBIN BOOK OF LIFE  
 
 
 
  
 

CONDOLENCES TO HELEN HELLER  
IN MEMORY OF HER HUSBAND LEN: 
Sam & Cecile Levy 

 

SPEEDY RECOVERY TO BERNIE CHAZIN: 
Richard & Karol Levine 
 

 

 

   

     
  OUR MONDAY AND  WEDNESDAY  

      BINGO GAMES ARE ON HOLD  

   UNTIL THIS PANDEMIC IS OVER !!! 
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Not to negate the seriousness of this pan-
demic, but to brighten up your day and give 
you a little chuckle, there is some timely 
humor in this issue. As they say, laughter is 
the best medicine!! 
 

Please observe all the instructions that we 
are getting about keeping ourselves safe 
and healthy so that we will all be here 
when this virus is behind us and we can 
resume our “normal” lives. 
 

Stay well and let’s stay in touch….. 



Upcoming Family services  
will be on the following dates: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday night Torah services  
(usually the 3rd Friday each month): 
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2020 
 

June 1st 

2020  
 

May  15th  ?? 

June 19th 

 

Fyi: 

MOSAIC IS BACK  

ON SUNDAY MORNINGS  

AT 10:30 A.M. ON NBC 

With very informative topics  

of interest to the  

jewish community 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Again, in an effort to give us a little respite 
from the stress of the  

Coronavirus pandemic,  
and not to make light of it,  

these should give you a chuckle: 

 

If schools remain closed for too much longer,  
mothers are going to find a solution for this virus  

                 before the scientists do!! 

 



 OUR PROPOSED SLATE OF OFFICERS 
FOR OUR 2020-2021  

TEMPLE, SISTERHOOD & BROTHERHOOD BOARDS 

 

       Temple Board 
President    Faith Krumenacker 
1st Vice President   Ellis Bromberg 
2nd Vice President   Bill Weber 
Treasurer    Sue Klatch 
Financial Secretary   Tobi Rettig 
Recording Secretary  Ray Feldman 
Corresponding Secretary  Lydia Bauman 
Sisterhood Presidents  Eve Epstein/Evelyn Poulter 
Brotherhood President  Len Epstein 
 

 Board of Directors 
  Karen Jackson 
  Sandra Lippman  
  Naomi Sapphire 
     
 

 Past President  Sam Levy 

SISTERHOOD BOARD 

 
 
  

BROTHERHOOD BOARD 
 

Len Epstein, Co-Presidents 
Jeff Kreiss, Vice President 
Cary Kosten, Secretary 
Alan Bornstein, Treasurer 
 
 1 year left   
  Saul Infeld   
  Marty Kahn  
  Richard Levine 
  Bryan Yatkowitz 
   
 Past president 
  Ellis Bromberg  

Eve Epstein/Evelyn Poulter, Co-Presidents 
Maryann Polk, Treasurer 
Ferne Barishman, Recording Secretary 
Belle Sidel, Corresponding Secretary 
Fran Cooper/Harriet Zbarsky, Programs 
Doris Haendel, Membership 
Karol Levine, Ida Rubin/Sunshine 
Susan Schlein, Fundraising 
Evelyn Poulter (oneg shopping) 

Directors at Large: 
Rona Rothenberg 
Betty Rubackin 
Naomi Saphire 
Ruth Siegel 
 

Non-Board Members 
Linda Chazin, Judaica Shop 
Hermas Grayless, Book Club 
Karol Levine, Ida Rubin/Sunshine 
Linda Wigdor 
 
Maryann Polk/Belle Sidel,  
  Past Presidents 

Ruth Siegel 
Mario Steisel 
Michael Zeff 
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We have great and exciting news for you! Thanks to Vivian & Len Berkman…. 
 

Menemsha Films has been preparing to launch CHAIFLICKS, a streaming service dedicated 
solely to JEWISH themed films and entertainment. Who knew?! While the service has been in 
development for a while and was originally expected to launch later this year, 
CHAIFLICKS has now made exclusive arrangements to provide you with a special pre-launch 
chance to view the best of JEWISH films from past festivals and elsewhere for a   FREE 30-

day trial. New films will be made available as fast as we can add them!  (NOTE: Current festi-
val films will not be available on CHAIFLICKS, so as not to interfere with Jewish Film Festival 
programming.) You will be one of the first to experience this ground-breaking channel for the 
JEWISH community.   Please share this with other film festival-goers so they can enjoy 
this opportunity.  The website is below for you to use.  
 

We invite you to CLICK on the link below from your iPad, tablet, laptop, or desktop, sign up for 
your FREE 30-day trial, and start enjoying great entertainment.  
 

www.ChaiFlicks.com  
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2 Jeremy Levine 

3 Amir Roth 

6 Mary Bromberg 

6 Stephanie Nathanson 

7 Jillian Argenziano 

8 Dr Gary Oxman 

9 Beverly Elster 
10 Karol E. Levine 

11 Jacqueline Birch Farragut 
14 Jakob Israel Dobrin 

14 Ralph Giordano 

14 Linda Greshes 

17 Aaron Birch Farragut 
18 Lauretta Silverberg 

19 Owen Schultz 

20 Bernice Leinkram 

24 Ethel Rolnick 

28 Arnold Silverberg 

30 Ryan Planet 
 

 

 

May Birthdays 

C 
O 

N 

G 

R 
A 

T 

U 

L 
A 

T 

I  
O  
N 

S 

May Anniversaries 

 5 Mr. & Mrs. Bryan Yatkowitz 

 8 Mr. & Mrs. David Karen 

18 Mr. & Mrs. Richard Holmes 

24 Mr. & Mrs. Mario Steisel 
24 Mr. & Mrs. Mark Stuart 
25 Mr. & Mrs. Scott Nathanson 

27 Mr. & Mrs. Saul Bronstein 

27 Mr. & Mrs. Harold Holtsberg 

28 Mr. & Mrs. Martin Cohen 
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This month as we celebrate Memorial Day,  
       some interesting information:   
 
The story of TAPS: 
 
 Of all the military bugle calls, none is so 
easily recognized or more apt to render emotion 
that the call TAPS. The melody is both eloquent 
and haunting and the history of its origin is inter-
esting and somewhat clouded in controversy.  
 Taps began as a revision to the signal for Extinguish Lights (Lights Out) - a 
bugle call that was used as the final call of the day and as the name implies, it 
was a signal to extinguish all fires and lights. Up until the Civil War, the infantry 
call for Extinguish Lights was the one set down in Silas Casey’s Tactics, which had 
been borrowed from the French. The music for TAPS was adapted by Union Gen-
eral Daniel Butterfield for his brigade in July, 1862. 
 As the story goes, General Butterfield was not pleased with the call for Extin-
guish Lights, feeling that the call was too formal to signal the days end, and with 
the help of the brigade bugler, Oliver Wilcox Norton, wrote TAPS to honor his men 
while in camp at Harrison’s Landing, Virginia, following the Seven Days Battle. 
These battles took place during the Peninsular Campaign of 1862. The new call, 
sounded that night in July, 1862, soon spread to other units of the Union Army 
and was reportedly also used by the Confederates. TAPS was made an official bu-
gle call after the war. 
 Why the name TAPS? The most likely explanation is that the name was bor-
rowed from a drummer’s beat. The beating of a bedtime roll-call called Tattoo by 
the drum corps would be followed by the Drummer of the Guard beating three dis-
tinct drum taps at four-count intervals for the military evolution Extinguish Lights. 
Following the call, three single drum strokes were beat at four-count intervals. 
This was known as the “Drum Taps” or in common usage of soldiers “The Taps” or 
“Taps”.  
 It is not clear how or why TAPS became associated with funerals. However, 
it’s earliest official reference for use at military funeral ceremonies is found in the 
U.S. Army Infantry Drill Regulations for 1891.  
  
 
 

As soon as TAPS was sounded that night in 
July, 1862, words were put with the music. 
The first were “Go To Sleep, Go To Sleep” and       

 as the years went on, may more versions were 
created. There are no official words to the mu-
sic but many popular verses exist today. 
     
        
  From www.tapsbugler.com 
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  Friday night Candle Lighting Schedule:  
              

   

                        May: 
 

   1 7:34 pm 

   8 7:38 pm 

 15 7:41 pm 

 22 7:45 pm 

 29           7:49 pm                   
 

 
 
Lighting the Shabbat Candles: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Baruch ata Adonay, Eloheynu melech ha-olam, asher kid-
shanu b’mitz-votuv, v’tzivanu l’hadlik nayr shel Shabbat. 
 
Praised are You, Lord our G-d, King of the universe, who has 
taught us the way of holiness through the Mitzvot, and en-
joined upon us the kindling of the Shabbat lights.  
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  Bronze - $100    
 Silver - $150 
 Gold  - $200    

               Memorial Plaques - $200 
            Call the Temple office @ 336-2424                      

            to reserve a leaf or memorial plaque                   

TREE OF LIFE AND 
 MEMORIAL PLAQUES  

 

For more information  about  
what’s happening  

in the Temple  
 go online to TBEI.org 

The Shofar has updates with corrections, new 

addresses and/or phone  numbers, and new 
member information for you to add to your 

Temple Directory to keep it current. 
 

Change of Address:  

 

Richard Goldsmith  

10685 SW Stoney Creek Way, #164  

Port. St. Lucie, FL 34987  
 

Dorothy Janin  

279 NW California Blvd, #334  

Port St. Lucie, FL 34986  
 

Leslie Janin-Starr & Chuck Starr  

568 NW Cortina Lane  

Port St. Lucie, FL 34986 

 Temple Beth El Israel 
Membership Directory 

 



The first fold is a symbol of life. 
The second fold is a symbol of our belief in eternal life. 
The third fold is made in honor and remembrance of the veterans 
departing our ranks who gave a portion of their lives for the de-

fense of our country to attain peace throughout the world. 
The fourth fold represents our weaker nature, for as American citizens trusting in God, it is 
to Him we turn in times of peace as well as in times of war, for his divine guidance. 
The fifth fold is a tribute to our country. For in the words of Stephen Decatur, "Our Country, 
in dealing with other countries, may she always be right; but it is still our country, right or 
wrong." 
The sixth fold is for where our heart lies. It is with our heart that we pledge allegiance to 
the flag. 
The seventh fold is a tribute to the Armed Forces, for it is through them that we protect our 
country and our flag against all enemies, whether within or without our boundaries. 
The eighth fold is a tribute to the one who entered into the valley of the shadow of death, 
that we may see the light of day. 
The ninth fold is a tribute to womanhood and mothers. For it has been through their faith, 
their love, their loyalty and their devotion, that the character of the men and women who 
have made this country great, has been molded. 
The tenth fold is a tribute to the father, for he too has given his sons and daughters for the 
defense of their country since they were born. 
The eleventh fold in the eyes of the Hebrew citizens represents the lower portion of the seal 
of King David and King Solomon, and glorifies in the Hebrew’s eyes, the God of Abraham, 
Isaac and Jacob. 
The twelfth fold in the eyes of a Christian citizen, represents an emblem of eternity and 
glorifies in their eyes, God the Father, the Son and the Holy Spirit. 
The thirteenth fold or when the flag is completely folded, the stars are in the uppermost, 
reminding us of our nation’s motto: “In God We Trust”. 
  
 After the flag is completely folded, then tucked in, it takes on the appearance of a cocked 
hat, ever reminding us of the soldiers who served under General George Washington, and 
the sailors and Marines who served under Captain John Paul Jones, who were followed by 
their comrades and shipmates in the Armed Forces of the United States, preserving for us 
the rights, privileges, and freedoms we enjoy today. There are some traditions and ways of 
doing things that have deep meaning. In the future, when you’ll see flags folded, you will 
know why. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
As we begin to celebrate and honor our veterans with parades, activities, and meals, the 
next time you stand at a funeral while the flag is folded....remember each fold stands for 
something that service member has sacrificed a part of their life for. May we never forget.  

            THE AMERICAN FLAG AND MILITARY FUNERALS: 
 
Did you know that at military funerals the 21 gun salute stands 
for the sum of the numbers in the year 1776? 
 
Have you ever noticed the Honor Guard pays meticulous atten-
tion to correctly folding the flag 13 times? You probably thought 
it was to symbolize the original 13 colonies, but it’s not: 
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    TREASURE COAST DENTAL 
                        RESTORATIVE, COSMETIC & IMPLANT DENTISTRY  

     Serving the Treasure Coast for over 25 years 

 

 

 
 

         
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TBEI Members & Friends 

FREE DENTAL  

CONSULT*    

    Dr. Rachel Schultz Squier 

Board-Certified Prosthodontist 
 

 •  Harvard University educated 

 •  University of Connecticut 

Our Procedures: 

Fillings 

Dental Cleanings 

Crowns & Bridges 

Extensive Bridgework 

Porcelain Veneers 

Dental Implant Placement &  
Restoration in the same office 

Fixed Implant Bridgework 

Teeth-in-a-DayTM  

Teeth-in-an-HourTM
 

Implant-Secured Dentures 

Premier Customized Dentures 

Precision Partial Dentures 

Teeth Whitening 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“I know that every second I am in their office, 
and in their care, I am in the best professional 
dental office in the area. Everyone was proud 
and genuine. You will also find patience plus. 
My dental work from Dr. Squier has changed 
my whole look and outlook. I am a ‘smiler’, 
and now I have a beautiful smile!  Outstanding 
in every aspect.”                               
    -Andrea W 

www.tcdentalpros.com ●  (772) 337-2338    



 

 

Michael Cook, DMD 

Bethany Beniek, DMD 

John Harllee, DDS 
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From:            In Memory Of: 
Ellis & Ellyn Mel Bromberg  Murray Bromberg 

Arno & Miriam Cassel  Leon Goldberg, Tillie Goldberg, Rabbi  
    Solomon Goldberg 

Arnold & Lauretta Silverberg Morris Silverberg 

William & Ferne Barishman Sara Teitelbaum 

Joseph Morabito  Jackie McFall Morabito 

Boris Goldberg   Rita Goldberg 

Leonard & Eve Epstein  Lawrence Epstein 

Marilyn Weiss   Charles Weiss 

Charles Perl   Henica Perl 
Harvey Levy   Judi Levy, Loraine Levy 

Harold Holtsberg  David Wild, Mayme Wild Jacobsen  
    Louis Wild, Henrietta Wild, Jack Wild 

    Frederick Holtsberg, Sarah Holtsberg 

    Isadore Holtsberg, Hattie Holtsberg 

    Lois Holtsberg Stadiem  
Donald Rose    Herman Rose 

Sandy Solon   Ron Solon, Abe Solon 

Robin Tosky   Leonard Tosky 

Rose L. Basile   Estelle Meyerowitz 

Karen S Wolf   Jacob Lazier 
Robert & Susan Polakow Jesse Winfield 

Barry Pinkowitz   Cecelia Pinkowitz 

Sheilah Korinow  Freida Korinow 

Roger Williams   Maurice William & Anna Fivel 
Albert & Eleanor Berman William & Irene Berman 

    Robert & Ida Abramson 

    Isaac & Howard Schneider 
    Alfred & Janet Simon 

Gary Oxman & Sherry Posner Roslyn Oxman 

Martin & Cindy Cohen  Rae Sosnick 

Francine Tama   Fritzi Tama 

Alice Tartak   Gerald Tartak 

 

 

 

 

 

YAHRZEIT 

Observance is an annual reminder of the date of death of a loved 
one and a tribute to the influence they made on our lives.    

YAHRZEIT  FUND  DONATIONS 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR  
GENEROUS DONATIONS: 

   

       Donations to the General Fund 

                  Bernice Leinkram  

   Wilke Law Group  

      MaryAnn Polk  

      Doris Haendel  

 

        Donations to the Hevra Fund:   
      

        In memory of Marian Kirman            
                       Ben Kirman 
 

          In memory of Ruth Benson  
  Richard & Karol Levine 

                 Len & Eve Epstein 
 

       In memory of Tillie Ambrosino 

             Richard & Karol Levine 

                 Len & Eve Epstein  
 

       Mi Shebeirach Prayer for Carol Cathey 

  Gail Cost 
 

            Security Guard Fund: 
           In memory of Ruth Benson 

                   Sam & Cecile Levy 

                          Tobi Rettig 

            ~ 

  Sherri Gorsd 

          Marilyn Brahms 
 

            A/C & Building Donations: 
              Lester & Susan Schwartz 

              Tobi Rettig 

NOTE:   
Above donations were received in March  
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     Right now, I am writing this article for May, and everyone is under a "stay at home" or-
der. But please know that any books I review for April and May and anything beyond will 
be kept aside and brought to the temple when it reopens. So even if you cannot take the 
books out now, they will be available to you in the near future.  

   I found an interesting book on our shelves called A Bintel Brief, edited by Isaac Metzker, with a fore-
word by Harry Golden. It is made up of 60 years of letters from the Lower East Side to the Jewish 
Daily Forward. It's really what we know as "letters to the editor" with responses, starting with a letter in 
1906 and ending in 1967. There's so much one can learn about life experiences and feelings, and 
how they have changed throughout the years, but also, how they have remained the same. I can't 
give the exact wording of the letters because most are too long, but there are some replies I can 
share with you. All have been translated from the original Yiddish.   
   Remember, we start after a time period when over 21/2 million Jews came to America. The transi-
tion from a shtetl in Eastern Europe to life in America, especially New York City, was difficult. They 
came from countries where everything was founded on traditional Judaism, but when they came to 
America, it was a different world. Many broke with tradition - they worked on Shabbat, shaved their 
beards, and many began to eat non-kosher foods. But no matter what harsh conditions they worked 
under; they never lost their faith. Many were drawn to The Forward, a Yiddish daily newspaper in 
America which became primarily a working-class paper, but later also devoted itself to other things 
such as political and social problems. The daily feature, "Bintel Brief" was established in 1906 and be-
came an extremely popular part of the paper. In it, people could unburden their hearts and pour out 
their personal feelings. Some individuals that were unable to write had others do it for them. Even 
some people found the children they had lost years ago, sometimes even after twenty years!  In 
"Bintel Brief" over the years, we see themes changing, and as the editor says, "that the moods and 
approach to certain problems change. Overall social progress, improved working conditions, state 
and federal reforms, and an increasingly higher standard of living solved many of the problems which 
they had to cope with." In the early days of the "Bintel Brief", almost all of the readers and letter writ-
ers were young and newly arrived: immigrants who wrote, as the editor says: "trivial, serious, comic 
and tragic " letters. As he continues, all of these "can serve as a sociological study of the people, of 
their environment, and of the time in which they lived. Many of the letters at that time dealt with love 
and jealousy, with whether to marry or not, with love affairs between boarders and the married wom-
en in whose homes they lived." There were letters dealing with tragedy - poverty, starvation, unem-
ployment, young people in sweatshops developing tuberculosis and young girls lured into brothels. 
There are letters from women whose husbands deserted them and their children, and they had no 
way to support themselves. Their letters would be a plea to their husbands to return home.  
   The future generations write different types of letters. The people are well-established, so most of 
their letters deal with family matters. It's always one relative complaining about another. For example, 
one mother complaining about her unmarried 22-year-old daughter, a grandmother disowns her only 
grandson because he married a Gentile girl, a woman complains about her 70-year-old husband who 
has a love affair with a young widow.   
   The editor serves not only as an advisor, he is also "the teacher and preacher, and often his answer 
to a letter turns into an instructive lecture." Here are a few examples of what you will find.  
 

1909 - A 27-year-old man, single, settled in North Dakota and learned how to farm, but there were no 
Jews in the area. He likes the rural life - with none of the problems of the city because he always has 
his "own potatoes, better cheese, milk, chickens, a good home" and is content. He visited Chicago 
and there his old friends called him an idiot, after all, why would a "capable fellow" like him become a 
farmer and lead such a lonely life?  No ladies there were interested in going back with him to North 
Dakota. But he still returned to his farm. He wants to know if his friends had the right to call him an 
"idiot". Was there any logic in their argument?  
-Editor's reply: Many people dream of being farmers. "The cities are full of many diseases that are un-
heard of on farms. Tuberculosis, for instance, is a disease of the big cities. People in urban areas 
grow old and gray at forty, but most of the farmers are healthy and strong and live to be eighty or 
ninety."          Continued on page 16 

Our Monthly TBEI Library Book Review……………….by Sheilah Korinow 



Join Dr. Larry Giltman   
on Saturday mornings at 9 AM  

for interesting Torah Study discussions.  
We can all learn more about Judaism.  
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1933 - An adult child writes about his parents that came from Europe. They have been in the U.S. for 
thirty years and insist on speaking only Yiddish to their children, even though the parents know Eng-
lish. The children do not want them to speak Yiddish to their friends. But the parents are stubborn 
and there are quarrels because of it. The parents say:  "Children, we ask you not to try to teach us  
how to talk to people. We are older than you."   The children believe the parents should know when it 
is proper to speak Yiddish - at home, but not out among strangers and Christians. They only want to 
cling to their old ways. What's right?  
-Editor's reply - Speaking Yiddish to their children is ok. Yiddish is dear to them, or maybe they are 
ashamed to speak their imperfect English among strangers. Your parents are not trying to spite you. 
"But it would certainly not be wrong if the parents were to speak English too, to their children. People 
should and must learn the language of their country."  
1956 - Friends were talking about "the good old days", but the writer feels there were none - with 
East Side tenements that had tiny rooms, no bathroom, and a coal stove. People worked 14-16 
hours per day, six days a week and were treated poorly by the bosses Today we have modern con-
veniences and there are wonderful inventions and many opportunities for everyone. I say now are 
the good times. Not all agree.  
-Editor's reply - The writer is correct. The difference is like day and night. But sometimes the older 
immigrant sees the past in "beautiful colors" because he longs not for that time, but for his youth 
when "he was happy with very little."  
    And so it goes, on and on, concerning every conceivable problem that people write about. I cannot 
reproduce or represent the way in which these letters and editor’s replies were written.  
 You really do have to read them for yourself. So many feelings are included in these letters - humor, 
anguish, sadness, joy and much more. The Washington Post Book World stated: "These are more 
than letters. They are theatre, literature, opera - only better because it is real life!" This book is really 
an interesting read. By the way, don't skip the Introduction and Foreword. They contain much helpful 
background information. When the temple re-opens, the books that have recently been reviewed will 
be located in the third set of bookcases on the left as you enter the library, third shelf down. Remove 
a slip from the small wooden box, fill it out and return it to the box.  When you bring back the book, 
just leave it where you found it.  
 

Meanwhile, stay safe!!    
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Located on Old Dixie Highway in Fort Pierce one mile north of Indrio Road.  
There are four pricing levels for gravesites, all of which include Perpetual Care. 

                        

                   Beth El Memorial Park, Inc. 
 

 

 

 

 

TRADITIONAL        CREMAINS 

A  -  Husband, wife, dependent children under 22 who are members of Temple Beth El Israel. $1350.        $625. 
B -   Children of TBEI members over 22, member’s parents and siblings    $1450.        $625. 
C  -  Members of other Temples in the area.       $1450.        $625. 
D  -  For non-members.          $2050.        $700. 
 Add $50. filing fee per sale not per grave site & $150. for Perpetual Care/$50. for cremains site 

       Note:  For the purpose of this pricing, a member is one who has been a paid up member of the Temple for a period of more than one year.  

      

       For more information please call: 
                                  Bob Polakow (772) 240-4301 

                                             Harold Schwartz (561) 635-5237   
                                                                Bill Weber (772) 201-1255 

TRADITIONAL PLOTS ARE 5’ X 10’ CREMAINS PLOTS ARE 3’ X 3’ 

The direct line for the cemetery is:  772-882-3601 
For online information: BEMPTC.ORG  

Located on Old Dixie Highway in Fort Pierce one mile north of Indrio Road.  
There are four pricing levels for gravesites, all of which include Perpetual Care. 

2020 Sisterhood Book Club Selections: 
 

May 5th   People of the Book    Geraldine Brooks 
June 2nd   We Were the Lucky Ones   Georgia Hunter 
 

All books except for the November and May books (which need to be purchased) 
are complimentary from the St. Lucie Library System “Book-in-a-box” 
 

The book club meets following the Sisterhood Board meetings  
at 12 noon in the Temple library. 
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Life Cycle Events 
 

Our sympathy and condolences are extended to:  
 

Helen Heller & family on the loss of our long-time member Len Heller  
 

May the source of peace send peace to all who mourn  
and comfort to all who are bereaved  



MOTHER’S DAY LUNCH - MAY 10th - 1 P.M. 
 

MENU: ASSORTED CULINARY “LUNCH” DELITES 
CUTOFF DATE May 5th  
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All Female Temple Members - No Charge 
All Male Temple Members - $10 each 

Children under 10 - free 
ALL NON-MEMBERS - $20 each 

 
 

Tickets are required to assure sufficient food for ALL guests 
 

Tickets are available at the temple office 
Monday - Thursday 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

Friday 10 a.m. - 3 p.m. 



MAY YAHRZEITS 
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4/25-5/1 

 

Michael Baslow 

John Brooking 

Rita Cassel 
Gerald Cohen 

Solomon Cohen 

Charles Cooper 
Jack Derector 
Helen Greenwald Fitzhenry 

Harry Fruman 

Leila Fryser 
Col. David Gale 

Lena Gorowitz 

Regina Greenwald 

Abe Harris 

Albert Hoch 

Abraham Huhem 

Virginia Johnston 

Sidney Kampf 
Marc Kantor 
Jeffrey Katcher 
Etta Keiserman 

Shirley Lang 

Max Mildwuvf 
Lora Passin 

Joseph Rutman 

Sonia Schaffer 
Esther Schneider 
Jacob Max Schnier 
Samuel Schulman 

Minnie Schwartz 

Stanley Schwartz 

Jack Segal 
Lena Seitel 
David B. Smith 

Edward Stack 

Alex Weiss 

Sylvia Whitman 

Sylvia Fox Zimmerman 

Natalie Zywics 

5/2-5/8 

 

Eda A. Amrose 

Max Auerbach 

William Barland 

Dr. Pauline Bender 
Ruth Berg 

Rebecca Block 

Gertrude Posner Cohen 

Sol Frankel 
Rose L. Fuss 

Wilbur J. Grazi 
Barbara Greenberg 

Jeannette Gubin 

Bertha Harris 

Shana Heppner 
Isaac Herman 

Sidney Josen 

Eve Karen 

Elizabeth Kimmel 
Ruth Kimmel 
William Klein 

Daniel Kornblum 

Rena Levine 

Mollie Lynn 

Morris Merlin 

Lillian Michaels 

Adele Najar 
Lewis Polk 

Arthur Rosenblatt 
Ida Sachs 

Fanny Sayewitz 

Joseph Schatten 

Bertha Schnier 
Sheila Stockel 
Sarah Suckman 

Edward Tannenbaum 

Pearl Tannenbaum 

Babe Leah Thau 

Abraham Weismann 

Henrietta Wild 

5/9-5/115  
 

Max Baum 

Nathan Black 

Rabbi Samuel Block 

Nathan Blumer 
Laurie Campbell 
Nathan Emas 

Paul Faber 
Ruth Faber 
William Frohlinger 
Libby Shapiro Harris 

Annie Heller 
Morris Hirsch 

Frederick Holtsberg 

Jack Janoff 
Isaac Kaplan 

Michael R. Karat 
Jessie Katz 

Mary King 

Rosalind Kupper 
Emanuel Lirtzman 

Nathan Mager 
Sidy Mandel 
Ida Marin 

Harold Moss 

Bernard Rubin 

Henry Schildmeier 
Helen Toner Schneider 
Cecilia Sloan 

Victoria Steisel 
Clarice C. Waters 

Ruth Weinberg 

Emanuel Weiss 

Esther Williams 

Mark Yudlowitz 

5/16-5/22 

 

Gertrude Asher 
Sylvia Barenberg 

Abram Brener 
Abraham Brown 

Robert Goldberg 

Ben Harris 

Edward Katzman 

Joseph Kleinman 

Minnie Levine 

Solomon Levy 

Minnie Michaels 

Sarah D. Motel 
Florence Nathanson 

Sidney Roberts 

Harry Rubin 

Marian Saphire 

Philip Schneck 

Florence Schulman 

Jack Silverman 

Irma Sirota 

Samuel Stoller 
Sidney Tanner 
Pearl Tosky 

Lena Wisan 

Frances Young 

Jack Zbarsky 

Alan Zeff 

APPROPRIATE PRACTICES: 
 

• Kaddish at Synagogue 

• Memorial candle at home 

• Donation to Synagogue in tribute to 
memory of deceased 

5/23-5/29 

 

Arnold Baslow 

Dorothy Blumer 
Charles Matthew Datz 

Mildred Estersohn 

Evelyn Feldman 

Joseph Frank 

Saul S. Goldstone 

Ida (Resnick) Gurvitz 

Donald Lustig 

Eric Michael Margid 

Howard Passin 

Bertha Pivnick 

Ruth Polakow 

Michael Prepon 

William Rappaport 
Louis Rosenzweig 

Philip Sachs 

Pauline Sapiro 

Lillian Schreiber 
Bernard Schulman 

Evelyn Schulman 

Ida Hilda Wheatley 

Louis Wolf 

5/30-6/3 

 

Esther Belsky 

Doris Bieber 
Albert Blumer 
Bert Bogner 
Herbert Byer 
Harry Sidney Cohen 

Phillip Cypress 

Abraham Deckman 

Helen Feinberg 

Janice Fine 

Ethel Freilingsdorf 
Michael Friedman 

Samuel Glick 

Lillian Goldman 

Shirley Goldsmith 

Gerry Greshes 

John Scott Howard 

Louis Jacobs 

Abraham Levine 

Isadore Lidman 

Robert E. Morris 

Julius Oxman 

Milton Prowler 
Gertrude Rotenberg 

Carl Rothchild 

Alexander Safeer 
Aziz Sanandajian 

Harry Schachter 
Irving Weinberg 

Anne Yudlowitz 

Jeanette Ziev 
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If you order from Amazon: 
Temple Beth El Israel is enrolled in the 
Amazon.com smile program. Thru this 
program Temple Beth El Israel will re-
ceive a rebate of 1⁄2% of all money 
spent on Amazon.com. The only thing a 
member (or anyone else) needs to do is 
to log on to smile.amazon.com and 
then search for Temple Beth El Israel. 
The web site will take it from there. 
There is no additional cost to the pur-
chaser. Thanks for your support. 
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For us, there is no greater responsibility than helping to honor and preserve a 
life’s story.  We believe every life should be commemorated. 
•  Adhering to Jewish Traditions. 
• Part of the Nation’s Largest Network of Jewish Funeral Homes. 
• Traditional Burials, Transfer from State and Cremations. 
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1 PM    Brotherhood 

Mother’s Day Lunch 

CONGREGATION 
MEETING     2 PM 

 

Our Monday & Wednesday 

Bingo Games 

are temporarily suspended 

until this pandemic is over 
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TEMPLE BETH EL ISRAEL DONATION OPPORTUNITIES 

 

 Donor’s Name  ______________________________________________________ 

 

 Address  ___________________________________________________________ 

 

 City  ______________________  State  _______  Zip _______  Phone  _________ 

 

 Payable to TBEI: 
 

 $  ________  Building Reserve Fund (to help cover expenses for repairs to equipment) 
 $  ________  Capital Improvement Fund (for major improvements) 
 $  ________  Flower Fund (for flowers on the Bima for Shabbat & Holidays) 
 $  ________  General Fund (for general operations) 
 $  ________  Hevra Fund (provides meals of consolation for families in mourning) 
 $  ________  Kiddush Fund (provides refreshments after Shabbat morning services) 
 $  ________  Leaf on the Tree of Life:  
    Bronze  $100      Silver  $150      Gold  $200 

    In remembrance of a special person or event 
    Forms are available in the Temple office 

 $  ________  Library Fund (for the purchase and upkeep of library books and equipment) 
 $  ________  Memorial Plaques - $200 - in memory of a loved one 

    Forms are available in the Temple office 

 $  ________  Religious School Scholarship Fund  
   (provides need-based scholarships for students attending our religious school) 
 $  ________  Yahrzeit Fund (commemorates the anniversary of the death of a loved one) 
 $  ________  Music Fund (to provide musical accompaniment on Holidays and events) 
 $  ________  Security Fund (to offset the cost of the Security Guard at TBEI) 
 

 Payable to Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund: 
 $  ________  For the use of the Rabbi for educational/charitable projects 

 

 Payable to TBEI Sisterhood: 
 $  ________  Ida Rubin Book of Life (to send cards for any occasion (birthday, get well, etc) 
 $  ________  Oneg Shabbat Fund (provides refreshments after Friday night Services. 
 

        PLEASE INDICATE THE NAME OF THE FUND RECEIVING YOUR DONATION ON THE MEMO LINE OF YOUR CHECK 
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TEMPLE BETH EL ISRAEL                    
551 SW Bethany Drive                         
Port St. Lucie, FL 34986               
    
http://www.templebethelisrael.org                                        

    

 

 

 

 

 

               

    OR CURRENT RESIDENT 

Judaica Shop Hours 

Friday Evening 7 to 7:30 pm 

Sundays by appointment 
 

Call for appointment at other times 

 

Linda Chazin              871-1205 

Faith Krumenacker    343-7639 

For more information   
about what’s happening  

in the Temple  
go to our website at 

tbei.org 

 

“Rest at Home" is better than "Rest in Peace."  
"6 feet away" is better than "6 feet under!"  


